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Commission Secretary, British Columbia Utilities 
Commission
 
I would like the following comment to be registered 
with the BCUC as part of its deliberations regarding 
the Proposed BC Hydro Charges Related to Meter Choices 
Program
        
I have written to BC Hydro to register my refusal to 
accept a Smart Meter from BC Hydro on two occasions, 
April 26 2012 and Jan 27 2013. As a result I still 
have my old meter. Recently I have received two 
letters from BC Hydro, both undated, informing me that 
I must choose between three unacceptable options by 
December 1, 2013. My comments are as follows:
 
Option 1-Standard Smart Meter 
This is not an option for me because of the location 
of the meter, the age of the meter base and my 
personal choice to avoid all wireless communication 
devices on and within my home. To take advantage of 
this option, I would need to install a new power pole 
away from the house on which to mount the Smart Meter, 
at a personal cost of several thousand dollars. Even 
if I were to do so, my understanding is that the power 
quality delivered to my house could be compromised, 
providing "dirty electricity" and associated side 
effects. 
 
Option 2-Radio-off meter 
The same concerns apply regarding the age of the meter 
base. Radio-off electronic meters also have the 
potential to create power problems within the home's 
electrical circuitry, and possibly equivalent effects 
to a standard smart meter. I certainly am not prepared 
to pay an installation fee and ongoing monthly fees 
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for potential problems. 
 
Option 3-Keep Legacy meter 
This option is the only one acceptable to me, but the 
associated fees are not. My position is that I should 
not be penalized for retaining a proven technology 
that will have far lower long-term operating costs 
than plastic electronic dio-on or 
radio-off. Furthermore,  is a rural 
community with many fore  valleys 
where radio communications are known to be difficult; 
it is not clear if Smart Meters will be viable in all 
parts of the island. If this proves to be the case, 
why should I be charged for a meter-reading service 
when my neighbour is not? 
 
Monthly Fees 
BC Hydro bills bi-monthly, not monthly. If a charge is 
to be levied it should be bi-monthly and should relate 
only to the costs of collecting data. Any other 
charges would be punitive and would not reflect the 
actual cost of my choice to BC Hydro. I would argue 
that I am saving BC Hydro money by keeping my old 
meter and avoiding the upfront and ongoing costs 
associated with the Smart Meter equipment and 
software. Costs of manual data collection should be 
minimized, either by allowing me to self-report meter 
readings on a bi-monthly basis and have a meter reader 
take an annual reading to confirm, or by providing 
average bi-monthly billings with an annual meter 
reading and year-end adjustment. Either way, BC Hydro 
sends a meter reader only once per year. Whether a 
charge is justified for that reading is debatable. I 
do not think a charge is justified because of the cost-
savings to BC Hydro described above. If some Smart 
Meters on Salt Spring have to be read manually because 
of communication problems, the additional cost of 
sending a meter reader to my house is minimal. 
 
Proposed Rates 
What is the basis for the proposed charges? They 



appear to be arbitrary. Charging more to read one type 
of meter over another appears to be punitive. 
 
Failed Installation Charge 
Not mentioned in the BC Hydro letters that I received, 
but included in the BC Hydro BCUC 'Application for 
Approval of Charges' dated October 7, is the proposal 
to charge customers a "failed installation charge". 
Since I notified BC Hydro in advance by email and 
letter of my refusal to accept a smart meter, and 
since an installer would have only to pull into my 
driveway to see the "No Smart Meter" sign posted 
beneath my meter-a matter of seconds, not minutes-such 
a charge is completely unwarranted in my case (and, I 
would suggest, difficult to justify in any 
circumstances).
 
Deadline for Choice 
The BC Hydro letter advises that I have until December 
1 to make a choice. If I do not make a choice I will 
retain my analogue meter and be subject to the monthly 
charge. Yet this charge will not have been approved by 
BCUC on that date. This is confusing and less than 
transparent. 
Thank you for considering my comment.
 
Yours truly, 
Elizabeth White

-- 

Elizabeth White 




